OFFICE OF THE MINISTER FOR JUSTICE AND EQUALITY

HOUSING DEPARTMENT |
Mr. Eamon Conlon ;
Housing Administration :
South Dublin County Council, 'S MAY 2013
County Hall, Town Centre, i
Tallaght,

Dublin 24.

Vi, May, 2013

Dear Mr. Conlon,

The Minister for Justice, Equality and Defence, Mr. Alan Shatter, T.D., has asked me
to refer to your recent correspondence in relation to Tallaght Garda Station.

The programme of replacement and refurbishment of Garda accommodation is
based on accommodation priorities which are established by An Garda Siochana.
This programme is progressed in close cooperation with the Office of Public Works,
which has responsibility for capital expenditure in this area.

The Minister has been informed by the Garda authorities that plans for the provision
of a new Divisional Headquarters in Tallaght are currently being developed. Further
progress on this project will be considered in the context of An Garda Siochana's
identified accommodation priorities and in the light of available resources within the
Vote for the Office of Public Works.

y
yours.sincerely,
%s, S\é\‘i

Private Secretary
to The Minister for Justice, Equality & Defence

94 Faice Stiasnna, Baie Atra CUaTH 2 / 94 57, Stepren's Grsen, DusLin 2
Tewearon / Terernone: (01) 6028202 fosehiao / Lo-cavl: 1890 221 227 Faics / Fax: (01) 661 5461 RiomurHosT / Erans info@justice.ie



